
During the Christmas and New Year holidays 
we were able to enjoy a two-month visit to the 
States. During that time, we were able to see 
several friends and some family. Unfortunately, 
COVID and the rather short nature of our fur-
lough did not allow us the time to see every-
one that we would have liked. But we are very 
grateful for the times that God provided us to 
share with many of you. 

One of the highlights of our trip was the oppor-
tunity that Fany and most of the kids had to see 
snow for the first time. Marissa and Jayden had 
seen snow before, but Jayden was too young to 
remember. We had much fun sledding, build-
ing snowmen and throwing snowballs. They 
even had the fantastic experience of “skating” 
in their boots on a small, frozen pond near my 
mom’s house.

While on our trip, we were able to visit our four 
partner churches in southern Michigan. And 
we were able to meet with pastor friends from 
our partnering churches in Augusta, Georgia. 
We are grateful for so many who continue to 
serve alongside us while we live and minister 
in Honduras. We are humbled and honored to 
collaborate with you in this way.
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On February 12th we returned to Honduras and on 
the 20th of February we met together with the rest 
of the World Reach-Honduras team to lay down 
plans for this year‘s ministry projects. One of those 
projects is the construction of an office building for 
our team. This structure will be built on the proper-
ty of one of our mission’s church plants. It will not 
only house space for overseeing the logistics of our 
mission in Honduras but will also provide spaces for 
training church leaders and ministering to the needs 
of the immediate community around the church 
facilities. 

We plan to build a special classroom which will 
allow us to teach a small group of students and 
double as a small studio for creating video and audio 
content for our training endeavors. Additionally, the 

On the Family front, we are back to our normal func-
tioning here in Siguatepeque. The kids continue to 
receive classes online from their teachers from their 
Honduran school.

Marissa is enjoying her new hearing aids. We continue 
to be blessed by Dr. Gloria Garner at Piedmont Augusta 
and the Sertoma Club of North Augusta. We are grate-
ful for God’s provision for Marissa through these dear 
folks. And thank you for your prayers for Marissa as she 
grows in her ability to understand and be understood. 

Thank you for serving alongside us,

structure will contain a small medical and dental 
clinic which will minister to the needs of the com-
munity.

To finance part of this project, we are in the process 
of selling a property closer to the center of town. 
Our mission bought it in 2001 and it has appreciated 
significantly in value. The proceeds from the sale 
of that property will be the main source of finances 
for this project. However, construction materials 
continue to increase in cost so we are trusting that 
God will provide for what is needed to complete this 
project. Please join us in praying that this building 
may be useful for reaching the people in the imme-
diate community and ministering to those around 
the world.
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